Marshall County Fiscal Court
Public Hearing
November 10, 2020

Re: Walton Lane

The Marshall County Fiscal Court held a public hearing at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday,
November 10, 2020 Fiscal Courtroom, Marshall County Courthouse, Benton, Kentucky.
All duly elected Commissioners and the County Attorney were present. Kevin Neal,
County Judge/Executive presided.

Judge Neal opened the hearing and read the notice, which was published in the October
27, 2020 edition of the Tribune Courier.

Judge Neal then read the Road Viewers Report, which stated that during onsite
inspections between October 6, 2020, and October 15, 2020, the following observations
were made: Walton Lane is located 1.15 miles Northeast of US-Hwy 68. The road is
approximately 0.75 miles (3,960 feet) in length, 18 feet in width from what the County
would continue to maintain and 11 feet in width of the portion being proposed to be
discontinued. Walton Lane begins from US-Hwy 641 and terminates in a dead end.
Walton Lane is made of bituminous surface material and the section that is being
proposed to take out of the County Road Maintenance System is in very poor condition.

Judge Neal asked, three times, if there was anyone present to speak in favor of the Court
removing a portion of Walton Lane from the County Road Maintenance System. Mr.
Anderson addressed the court regarding his desire to have 575 feet of Walton Lane
removed from the county maintenance system.

Judge Neal then asked, three times, if there was anyone present to speak in opposition of
the Court removing a portion of Walton Lane from the County Road Maintenance
System. After discussion, Mr. & Mrs. Anderson stated to the court that they wish to
withdraw their petition to remove Walton Lane from the County Road Maintenance
system.

Respectfully submitted by:

Co ysinger
Fiscal Court Clerk





